Connecticut Chapter

of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
January 15, 2009
1:00 PM – 2:00
Directors Participating:  Gene Metti, Mathew Twerdy, Whyndam Abrams, Stuart Manley, Paul Simonetta
1) Draft General Permit for In Situ Groundwater Remediation:  Enhanced Aerobic Biodegradation:

This draft General Permit has been issued for public comment, extended to January 30, 2009.  Discussion ensued as to request that CHMMs be included as authorized certifying agents, for chemical use at sensitive site conditions, for this General Permit, similar to other recently promulgated General Permits.  Stuart to research, and comment letter will be drafted. 
2) 2009 Operating Plan and Annual Chapter Report 
Annual Chapter Report has been filed.  Operating Plan has been drafted by Mathew Twerdy and will be posted to CTACHMM.ORG when finalized.  First General membership meeting planned for March, with a technical session to be determined.

3) Elections for 2009 officers 
VP position remains open, and search for nominates continues.  When nominee(s) found, election for VP and Secretary will be held.

4) ACHMM name change to Alliance of Hazardous Materials Professionals 
CTACHMM will keep its name (which has been filed with the State and IRS) and mission of furthering the CHMM credential.

5) Locations and Topics for 2009 General Meetings and Board Meetings 
Next Board Meeting will be 8:00 AM February 11, 2009, at Olympia Diner, Newington, CT.  Tour of Kaman Bloomfield operations was discussed as a possible summer General Membership meeting.
6) CTDEP General Permits Update
Stormwater multi-sector General Permit at least one year from completion by DEP.  CHMM inclusion on sign-offs on hazardous waste compliance audit/consent order will be investigated.  Matt will draft a letter to appropriate DEP contact.
7) Treasury Status (IRS Tax Filing--Smanley) 
2008 form is due May 15th, 2009.  Stuart has drafted and Whyndam will review.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM.
-Respectfully Submitted by Whyndam Abrams, Secretary

